City of Haines Newsletter
January 2016
Happy New Year!
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Landfill Winter Schedule

The Landfill will be open the First and Third Saturdays of the month beginning January 2016. The hours of operation will be 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open January 2nd and January 16th this month.  Other closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill. The message will indicate if the Landfill is open or closed.

Garbage Cans
Please do not leave your garbage cans on the City right of way except for the day of garbage pickup so the City is able to plow snow. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
Free Rocks

There are still rocks available. The City is eliminating the flower bed in the Memorial Park by the reader board. The rocks that border the flower bed will be removed. Anyone that would like to have some or all of the rocks are more than welcome to come take them free of charge. First come first serve. Please do not drive vehicles into the park, the rocks must be packed to the street for loading. 
Snow Plowing
The City will plow when we experience 4 inches or more of snow. The City is not responsible to clean out private driveways, Hwy 30 or the Anthony Lakes Hwy. Snow on private property is not to be moved onto City Streets, alleys or rights of way. Do not pile snow on or around water meters, sewer manholes, phone pedestals, power meters or sidewalks. Do not move your snow onto your neighbor’s property. The City’s complete snow plowing policy can be viewed on the City website.
Maintaining City Rights of Way
The City would like to thank everyone that has cooperated in the street right of way clean up and maintenance, it is highly appreciated. There are still a few problem areas that are being worked on and the City has asked residents to remove any personal items that are on the City right of way so the City can maintain the area. Please continue to keep the rights of way clear of your personal items. Thank you again for your cooperation. 

Volunteers Needed for Neighborhood Watch
Neighborhood Watch is asking for volunteers. Contact Sandy Wood at 541-856-3284 for more information.
Recycle Center
The Recycle Center has recently experienced some cases of vandalism. Please keep in mind that the area is under surveillance. Violators of vandalism or illegal dumping of non recyclable items can be prosecuted. The City is also asking for help monitoring the Recycle Center, if you see anyone dumping something other than normal recyclable items please contact the Haines City Hall or the Baker County Sheriff's Department. 
2016 Dog License
Reminder the 2015 dog license expired December 31st. It is time to purchase 2016 license(s) for your dog(s). It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 

2016 ATV License
It is also time to purchase your 2016 ATV license. In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, January 12, 2016 at 6:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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